

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FRIDAY 3RD MAY 2024

REMINDERS

- Please can we remind parents NOT to send ANY TYPE OF NUTS/FOOD INCLUDING NUTS into school.
 - Please can we remind parents NOT to send sweets or chocolate bars into school with their child for snacktimes/lunchtimes.
- Due to the children having no access to water fountains, please make sure your child brings a drink of water to school – NO FIZZY DRINKS.
- Our school has a strict 'No Smoking/Vaping' policy. Please an we remind parents NOT TO SMOKE OR VAPE on our grounds.
- Please remember, if your child has had a case of sickness or diarrhoea, our policy is to stay off for 48 hours since the last episode.
- To report an absence please call 01253 761022 and select 'Option 1'. Please also let us know in advance of any appointments/reasons for collecting your child early.
- If your child requires medicine to be given in school please email us with the following details:
 - 1. Name of child and class
 - 2. Name of medicine
 - 3. Dose
 - 4. Time to be given
 - 5. Dates to be given

ALL MEDICINE SHOULD BE BROUGHT TO AND COLLECTED FROM THE OFFICE BY AN ADULT.

RETIREMENT NEWS

Mrs Bateson is retiring at the end of this school year in July. We will be incredibly sad to say goodbye to Mrs Bateson after over 25 years service to Stanley, first in Stanley Infants and for the last 17 years as part of Stanley Primary School.

I know new parents to our school this year and parents who have had children taught by her previously will join myself and the staff in wishing her the happiest of retirements.

Her endless dedication, time and passion for our children and our school is nothing short of amazing.

CONTACT INFORMATION



01253 761022/01253 763601

The Office is open 8.30am - 4.30pm



Stanley Website



Syn<u>ergy Website</u>



Office Email Address



acebook Paae

AFTER SCHOOL

We love to see the children play and are desperate for some sunny weather - however more and more children are playing on the mound on the infant playground after-school. This has led to accidents as children have been hurt whilst rolling down it and also by children playing with sticks.

Please can we urge you to remind the older children who have permission to commute home on their own to not play on the infant yard and the children and parents leaving infants do so without playing on the mound or equipment. Thank you for your understanding.

CROSS COUNTRY

Fantastic results again this week from our school cross-country team. The children ran with determination and resilience and again represented Stanley and our community wonderfully at the event.

Mr Ashworth received the good news yesterday that we are currently top of the Blackpool Primary Cross-Country League school league tables.

There is one more cross-country event within the league to participate in before the end of the school year!

STUDENT SUCCESS



Last weekend Northern Taekwondo took a team to compete in the International Championship in Manchester.

With 14 countries and over 300 competitors it was a fantastic event.

We're pleased to share that Sienna achieved Gold!

We also Won Best Performing club!

We run a after school Taekwondo school at Stanley Primary every Thursday, if you would like some more information please get in touch.

Northern Taekwondo

SWING INTO SPRING LUNCH



16TH May 2024. Please book by Thursday 9th May via ParentPay.



Operation Encompass now operates throughout Lancashire police force. It helps police and schools work together to provide emotional and practical help to children. The system ensures that when police are called to an incident of domestic abuse, where there are children in the household who have experienced the domestic incident, the police will inform the school (Miss Manson) before the child or children arrive the following day. This ensures that the school has up to date relevant information about the child's circumstances and can enable support to be given to the child.